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Circular

To All Members

Subject:
	a) TANGEDCO filed Miscellaneous Petition with TNERC for levy of Additional Surcharge @ Rs.1.40 per Unit over and above CSS already collected for the power sourced from IEX / Bilateral / Third Party.
	
b)Fresh MP No 18 of 2020 now made available in the website of TANGEDCO for comments of the Stakeholders.

Earlier, TANGEDCO filed a petition under MP No 18 of 2020, before the Hon'ble TNERC seeking approval for levy of additional surcharge @ Rs.1.40 per Unit (over and above CSS already collected for all Open Access Power Sources such as: 

i) Captive Power from 100% owned WEG’s/ Solar Power Plants
ii) Sourcing from Group Captive Generators
iii) Sourcing from Generators (Bi-lateral/ Third Party)
iv) Sourcing from IEX (Inter-state OA)

[bookmark: _GoBack]After due representations with the Hon'ble Commision, the Commission denied levy of Additional Surcharge for following categories of OA Sources:

i) Captive Power from 100% owned WEG’s/ Solar Power Plants 
ii) Sourcing from Group Captive Generators.

The Hon’ble Commission vide Daily Order dated 24.11.2020, restricted the petition to following sources of power:

i) Sourcing from Generators (Bi-lateral/ Third Party).
ii) Sourcing from IEX (Intra-state OA)

The matter was again heard on 15.12.2020 & 29.12.2020,  and the Hon'ble Commission directed TANGEDCO to webhost the entire petition for the comments of the stakeholders by its order dated 29.12.2020 (copy enclosed) and accordingly, the matter stands posted for next hearing on 09.02.2021.

Accordingly the CFC-Regulatory Cell has web hosted the entire set of petitions in the website of TANGEDCO. Members can download and view this petition with annexures through the below link.

https://www.tangedco.gov.in/regulatorycell(301220).html




We request those members sourcing power from IEX / Bilateral Sources including Third Party sources, to analyse the entire matter thoroughly and forward their comments to Hon'ble Commission and a copy to TECA on or before 28.01.2021. 

Once such a levy is permitted, it will have an impact on the price of IEX / Bilateral Power including Third Party Power and therefore, this is an urgent and important matter and accordingly, comments are required from all.


With Warm Regards



Dr. CB Senthilkumar, Secretary
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